










TREASURER'S REPORT 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT TO 31 ST DECEMBER 2015 

 
There was a substantial increase in income, up from £99,214 in 2014 to £173,051, largely 
made up of the fact that two overseas tours took place in 2015 against none in 2014. 
 
There was a corresponding increase in expenditure with overseas tours showing a shortfall 
of £1,159, which is represented by an assisted place. 
 
Affiliation fees and school competition entry fees showed an increase of about 50%, up 
from £1,860 to £2,780.  Entries were up; we thank Howie for his excellent efforts. 
 
Coaching courses also produced a significant increase, up about 18.5%, which reflected 
better attendances rather than an expansion of activity.  This is reflected in the costs of nets 
and coaches remaining the same.  The increase in revenue also allows for an increase in the 
number of assisted places. 
 
There was a significant reduction in donations, although 2014 was distorted by a one off 
large donation.  The current year figure is the norm for donations by Friends of LSCA. 
 
The Awards Night was the best attended yet, reflected in an increase in income of about 
£2,000, up from £1,564 to £3,576. 
 
The increase in expenses was modest by comparison.  The increase due to increased 
catering costs to match the increased attendance.   
 
The night was a huge success. 
 
The expansion of the Festivals at Oundle resulted in a significant increase in revenue from 
£67,553 to £84,048 with a commensurate increase in costs up from £61,969 to £67,496. 
 
This surplus has allowed us to expand the number and quality of representative fixtures by 
hosting county games at better quality venues. 
 
The costs of hosting matches increased from £4,815 in 2014 to £11,085 in 2015.  2014 was 
a new high at that time. 
 
 
 



Players also attended festivals at Bedford, Royal Hospital School Ipswich, Scarborough CC 
and Culford.  These are run by other cricket associations and income and expenditure are 
largely balanced when managers and coaches expenses are taken into account.  LSCA also 
provided an increased number of assisted places. 
 
The growth of the LSCA Festivals, together with better attendances at nets and Awards 
Nights, has provided a substantial increase in the annual surplus, up from £8,367 to 
£12,447. 
 
Administration charges were reduced, but largely offset by the purchase of new cricket 
clothing and equipment for coaches and managers. 
 
LSCA Festivals for 2016 are already fully subscribed and we are currently holding advance 
payment of £16,500 as against £2,000 in 2014. 
 
The financial statement represents a substantial improvement on previous years and has 
allowed us to allocate the sum of £10,000 to a Dedicated Bursary and Assisted Places Fund.  
This is represented as Restricted Funds in the balance sheet. 
 
The establishment of this Dedicated Fund has been a long cherished aim of the Association 
and will allow us to ensure that our activities are enjoyed by a larger number of young 
players. 
 
My thanks go to all of the Executive Committee and other volunteers and parents for this 
continuing efforts and contributions to our ongoing success. 
 
 
 
R. M. Balmforth 
Hon. Treasurer 


